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The first year of the new millenium was actually a remarkable year for the Nanda Talukdar Foundation, which has started fulfilling some of its long desired objective through usual financial and infrastructure hurdles in this crucial year.

The primary goal of helping the researchers of Assamese language in its library have been going unhindered in its premises with the full infrastructure support from the North East Foundation and its staff.

More than 75 research scholars have worked in the foundation to complete their M.Phil as well as Ph.D Degree. Some of them came all the way from Mumbai while most of the other scholars were from Upper Assam and lower Assam, often spending valuable nights at Hotel just to do the research activities in the Foundation’s library.

The Foundation was fortunate to get a consultancy service from the ARIASP in the early part of the year. The consultancy service was to document the works of the ARIASP in visual format. The World Bank sponsored ARIASP project was carried out in six districts of Assam.

We took the challenge and carried out the consultancy service in little over three months. Both ARIASP as well as World Bank have appreciated our work.

The second and most important development is the Oil India Limited’s support for our digital restoration project. We have long been dreaming of preserving the 19th century Assamese literature in digital format i.e restoring in the compact disks through latest technology for posterity.

It was a huge project and we approached a large section of corporate houses as well as public sector units. But it was Oil India Limited (OIL) which responded positively and inspected our library. They offered to help with the hardware needed for this ambitious project.

Accordingly the Oil India Limited (OIL) has provided Rs 1.3 lakh in two installments for buying the machinery as well as for the recurring cost. With the money we bought a Pentium-III computer with printer, CD writer, Scanner, UPS and did the electrical fittings besides the peripherals costing nearly Rs 90,000.

Further we hired one computer profession on contract basis of Rs 3000 per month to do the computer jobs. It was he who scanned and digitally restored the Orunodoi, the first Assamese newsmagazine published by the American Baptist Missionaries way back in 1846. 

This is one of the most rare documents and now that is available on CD. It took three months to have the Orunodoy in CD and similarly now the Bahi; another important literary magazine of the 19th century is being restored. They are scanned, cleaned and digitally restored. That process is now on.

In the next step we want to restore all the available nineteenth century Assamese literature that are available in the Foundation’s library. But that require huge expenditure which may not be possible for the Foundation to meet at the moment.

The media has lapped up the event and buoyed by the positive response we are now planning to transform the CDs, which we have made, into multi media CDs with legendary Bhupen Hazarika rendering the narration to make it more lively.
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